BASIS STATEMENT FOR REPEAL OF CHAPTER 21—PESTICIDE CONTAINER
DISPOSAL AND STORAGE

Basis Statement

The passage of Public Law 2011, Chapter 510, eliminated the statutory mandate for a restricted
use pesticide container deposit system. As a result, Chapter 21 of the Board’s rules needs to be
repealed in order to implement the legislative intent. Repealing this rule would reduce the
regulatory burden on applicators and pesticide distributors.

No comments were received concerning this amendment during the comment period.

Since it was the Legislature’s intent that the deposit system be eliminated, the Board decided that
the repeal of Chapter 21 is both logical and appropriate.

Impact on Small Business

In accordance with 5 MRSA §8052, sub-§5-A, a statement of the impact on small business has
been prepared. Information is available upon request from the Maine Board of Pesticides Control
office, State House Station #28, Augusta, Maine 04333-0028, telephone 207-287-2731.




Rulemaking Statement of Impact on Small Business
5 MRSA 88052, sub-85-A

Agency
Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry—Maine Board of Pesticides Control

Chapter Number and Title of Rule
CMR 01-026, Chapter 21—Pesticide Container Disposal and Storage

Identification of the Types and an Estimate of the Number of the Small
Businesses Subject to the Proposed Rule

Approximately two pesticide distributors and approximately 1,000 small farms will likely be
impacted by the proposed repeal of Chapter 21.

Projected Reporting, Record Keeping, and Other Administrative Costs Required
for Compliance with the Proposed Rule, including the Type of Professional Skills
Necessary for Preparation of the Report or Record

Small distributors of restricted use pesticides will likely need to spend about 30 fewer hours per
year obtaining stickers, affixing them to containers, charging deposits and processing the returns.
This would translate into an annual administrative savings of approximately $1,500.

Small farms that apply restricted use pesticides will probably need to devote approximately five
fewer hours per year organizing the return of their empty containers. This would translate to a
savings of approximately $250 annually in administrative costs.

Brief Statement of the Probable Impact on Affected Small Businesses

The administrative burdens on small businesses will be reduced slightly by the proposed
amendments.

Description of Any Less Intrusive or Less Costly, Reasonable Alternative Methods
of Achieving the Purposes of the Proposed Rule

Since the proposed repeal will eliminate some current administrative requirements, there are no
less intrusive or less costly alternatives.
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STATUTORY AUTHORITY: 22 M.R.S.A. §1471-Q

EFFECTIVE DATE:
April 1, 1985

AMENDMENT EFFECTIVE:
May 18, 1986
June 27, 1988

EFFECTIVE DATE (ELECTRONIC CONVERSION):
March 1, 1997

CONVERTED TO MS WORD:
March 11, 2003

AMENDED:
March 4, 2007 — phone number in Section A(3)(a), filing 2007-66



SUMMARY OF COMMENTS—CHAPTER 21—SEPTEMBER 2012

TESTIMONY GIVEN AT SEPTEMBER 7, 2012 PUBLIC HEARING
Person/Affiliation Summary of Testimony Board Response

No testimony was given

WRITTEN COMMENTS RECEIVED BY SEPTEMBER 28, 2012
Person/Affiliation Summary of Comments Board Response

No written comments were received
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